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	SUNDAY OF THE PRODIGAL SON                                       FEBRUARY 12, 2017

	EPISTLE
1 Cor 6:12 – 20
	GOSPEL
Luke 15:11 – 32
	Tone 1

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM

	SUNDAY OF THE PRODIGAL SON St. Meletius, Archbishop of Antioch (381). St. Aleksy (Alexius), Metropolitan of Moscow and Wonderworker of all Russia (1378). St. Meletius, Archbishop of Kharkov (1840). Ven. Mary (known as the monk Marinus), and her father, Ven. Eugene, at Alexandria (6th c.). St. Anthony, Patriarch of Constantinople (895). St. Kristo the Gardner (Albanian – 1752). The “IVERON” (IBERIAN) Icon of the Most-holy Theotokos.

	Sunday
	Feb.
	12
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Sunday of the Prodigal Son

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	Saturday
	Feb.
	18
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	FOCA Chapter Meeting

	Sunday
	Feb.
	19
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Last Judgement/Meatfare

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Choir Rehearsal

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	Tuesday
	Feb.
	21
	10:30a
	Bl. Mka. Olga Prayer Group – Akathist

	Saturday
	Feb. 
	25
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Feb. 
	26
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Sunday of Cheesefare

	
	
	
	
	Forgiveness Vespers immediately following Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	Sunday
	Feb.
	26th
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club Meeting

	The Altar Candle is donated by Michael, Marcella, & Philip Hydock in loving memory of Mother & Baba Olga Ference. May Her Memory Be Eternal!
The Sanctuary Candle is donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh in loving memory of parents Charles & Annie Nemesh and brother Dr. Walter Nemesh. May Their Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Feb. 12
Karas
Mytryshyn
Rudin
Datch
Feb. 19
Prentice
Zabela
Balamaci
Phelps
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Feb. 12

M. Ahmadi
P. Dean
C. German
P. Masick

&

T. Sekellick
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
F. LeFors

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Feb. 19
S. Hardy
M. Ahmadi
Mka. G. Phelps
G. Freimann
&

K. Phinney
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Feb. 12
FOLLOWING LITURGY
FOLLOWING LITURGY
TBD
Feb. 19
FOLLOWING LITURGY
FOLLOWING LITURGY


	CHOIR REHEARSAL The next choir rehearsal will take place on Sunday, February 19th, following Liturgy. Choir members, mark your calendars and plan to attend! Thank you!

	HOUSE BLESSING SIGN-UP: Fr. Gregory will be contacting parishioners to schedule house blessings, but if parishioners have a preference for a specific date and time, they may contact Fr. Gregory at any time. Thank you.

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & Rebekah Barber; Jenifer Calomiris;  Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove; Julie Flick; Claire & Caroline German; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Susie & Baby Needham; Karen Nichols; Stacy & baby Nimmer; Nicholas & Maura Moser;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & Elowen Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski; Andrea Ticich; Don & Peter Truitt; and Brian Zabela.
Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, sister Love and friend, Gisela, who has been diagnosed with breast cancer;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friend, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate); Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Michael Lungociu’s brother-in-law, Douglas, and a friend’s mother, Gitta Finch; Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah and her cousins Evelyn, Helen and Linda; Joan Mitchum’s son Gregory, who is recovering from hip replacement surgery. Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt; Sharon Sielinski’s Mother, Marjorie;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir and her mother, Ruby;  and Paula Zabela’s grandson Wyatt, cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	THANK YOU Dear Parish Family, Thank you all so much for making my birthday on Sunday so memorable!  It was great to be with you all and hear the choir singing "Happy Birthday", "Many Years" and then enjoying the great enhanced coffee hour together which included all kinds of delicious things as well as the cake. Thanks also to all of you for your prayers, cards and well wishes! You truly made my day. With love in Christ, Fr. Gregory

	MEMORY ETERNAL: Long-time parishioner of St. Mark, Nicholas Sanders, fell asleep in the Lord on Sunday, January 22nd. May his Memory be Eternal!

	MEMORY ETERNAL: Another long-time parishioner of St. Mark, Joann Yurchak, fell asleep in the Lord on Saturday, January 28th. May her Memory be Eternal!

	MEMORY ETERNAL: Matushka Juliana Schmemann, Grandmother of Alexandra Sedor, fell asleep in the Lord on Sunday, January 29th. May her Memory be Eternal!

	CANDLE COUNTER COST REMINDER: 7-Day Votives: $4.00; Tapered Candles: $1.00; 2 hour votives: $1.00

	TODAY IS SCOUT SUNDAY AT ST. MARK! Boy Scouts of America has proclaimed February 5th as Scout Sunday. However many troops have local activities to mark the occasion, so St. Mark will recognize TODAY, February 12th, as Scout Sunday! 

	ICONOGRAPHY COMMITTEE: As you can see, the walls are being prepared for the next phase of our St. Mark iconography project. We have contracted with Phi Construction to drywall and paint the next section including the two pillars. Plans are being made with the iconographer, Dmitri Shkolnik, for the placement of appropriate icons depicting events in Christ's life. The parish was informed in November that we will need approximately an additional $100,000 to complete this phase of the project. Please prayerfully open your hearts and donate to this beautification of our church.  For more information, please contact Wayne Tatusko or George Freimann.  

	BLESSED MATUSHKA OLGA PRAYER GROUP: Will meet at 10:30am on February 21st for the Akathist in the church nave.

	BENEFIT CONCERT will be held TODAY, February 12th, at 5:30 PM, at the Steinway Piano Gallery Hall in North Bethesda, MD. Elena Swensen, Choir Director for Holy Apostles Orthodox Church in Beltsville, MD, will offer a piano recital, the proceeds of which are for the benefit the parish of Holy Apostles Orthodox Church. Admission is free, a minimum donation of $15 is requested. For additional information, please see the flyer posted in the church hall.

	2017 PLEDGING REMINDER:  Pledge packets are now available in the hallway outside of the church nave. All are encouraged to bring their pledge commitments for this year up to date. Good stewardship is an essential expression of our faith and spiritual life. Together, we can continue to support this wonderful church of Saint Mark and ensure that it will be here for all who seek communion with the Lord and His Heavenly Kingdom! Thank you!

	SAVE THE DATE: 2017 St. Mark Food Festival and Bazaar - November 3rd, 4th, & 5th. 

	BAZAAR PURCHASE We are investigating, online and elsewhere, the purchase of two floor model, glass-fronted bakery cases for our desserts - one refrigerated (for cheesecake, etc.).  The cost of new ones is prohibitive, but used cases may be possible.  If you should know of a bakery, grocery store, restaurant, cafe, coffee shop that is going out of business and may have a bakery case for sale, please inform Tina Burpee, Nancy Stanton, or Paulina Masick.

	HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
MAY GOD GRANT YOU MANY YEARS!
12

Mihaela Vasilian

13

Jean Williams

14

Luke Matthew Tatusko

17

Nicholas Lapato

Clark Little

18

Peter McHugh



	ST. MARK WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB: If you enjoy a good read followed by a worthy discussion, please consider attending the St. Mark Woman's Book Club. We choose books well in advance and then meet on the last Sunday of every month to discuss the merits of our choices. February 26th – The Art of Hearing Heartbeats by Jan-Philipp Sendker; March 26th – Life Everlasting by Sarah Gray. Book suggestions are always welcome. See Mat. Sasha for more details.

	FOCA BOWLING TOURNAMENT: The FOCA Colonial District Bowling Tournament was held on Feb 4th at the Country Club Lanes near Baltimore, MD. The traditional face-off between teams from St. Mark and St. Stephen in Philadelphia left nothing to the imagination. The Cox family, from St. Stephen’s, were true in their skills in bowling. (There were a lot of toothpicks flying around!). Our St. Mark men, John Ihnat, Michael Hydock, George Freimann, and John Bilyeu, held their own with great scores. Sadly, they came in 2nd behind St. Stephen.  St. Mark women, Barbara Freimann, Diana Haverlack, Marcella Hydock, and Pat Ihnat, held their own and beat St. Stephen women's scores! However, unbeknownst to both rivals the women's team from St. Vladimir forged ahead to win 1st place.  So both our ladies and men's teams came in second place.  Many thanks to Nina Bilyeu our cheerleader and photographer. The FOCA National Bowling Tournament will be held at the same lanes near Baltimore on May 5th-6th. If you would like to bowl for St. Mark contact John Ihnat.

	LENTEN RETREAT: Please join Greek Orthodox Cathedral of the Annunciation of Baltimore, MD, for the 23rd annual Nicholas Tsakalos Memorial Lenten Retreat sponsored by the “Growing in Faith” Bible Study. The topic is “Strengthening our Faith in an Increasingly Secular World” and the retreat master will be His Eminence Metropolitan Nicholas of Detroit. There will be a special chanting presentation by St. Romanos the Melodist Byzantine Choir. The retreat will take place on Saturday, March 11th from 9:00 am to 3:45 pm and conclude with Great Vespers at 4:00 pm. Registration deadline is March 1st with a cost of $30 a person, after March 1st, registration is $35. The registration fee includes breakfast and lunch, please specify any food allergies. For more information: www.goannun.org or email/call Jeanne Tsakalos: 410-252-6021; jeannetsakalos@hotmail.com


